
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Mr. Erzen Tola 
Secretary General 
Ministry of Education and Sport of Albania 
erzen.tola@arsimi.gov.al 
 
Dear Mr. Erzen Tola,  

 
We are pleased to inform you about the opening of the new Stipendium Hungaricum Call for 
Applications for studies starting in the academic year 2025-2026. Please find the Call for Applications 
attached. Please note that the Call is also available on our official website: 
www.stipendiumhungaricum.hu. 
 
According to the schedule of the application process, the most important deadlines are the following:  
15 January 2025 – application deadline to Stipendium Hungaricum, 
28 February 2025 – deadline of sending the nomination list to Tempus Public Foundation. 
 
The opening of the DreamApply online application system for SH applicants is expected in the middle 
of November; you will be notified about it. You will also receive a guide that helps you to navigate in 
the application system. 
 
By the end of January 2025 TPF will proceed with the technical check of the submitted applications and 
the list of eligible candidates will be sent to you. Sending Partners will be requested to send us the list 
of candidates nominated to the scholarship no later than 28 February 2025. Please note that the 
deadline for the nomination is strict, we are unable to accept the nomination list after this date. 
 
Please note that to be able to maximize the total number of scholarship quota our partners are required 
to add a list of reserve students to the nomination list – if it is possible based on the number of incoming 
applications. Please be informed that the total number of nominees is 200% of the quota set in the MoU. 
In case the number of applications does not reach 200% of the quota, the sending party have the option 
not to set up a candidate list. In this case all applicants are considered as nominees and all of them will 
take part in the institutional evaluation. 
 
Based on the mentioned timeframe, prospective applicants will have two months to collect all the 
required documents and submit their application.  The main change in this year’s Call for Applications is 
the following: 

- The application deadline is 15 January 2025, 2 pm (Central European Time). 
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To gain a Scholarship Holder status, approved applicants must accept their scholarship in the online 
application system within the time frame written in the notification e-mail (this is within one week after 
receiving the notification e-mail about the application decision, but it can be a shorter period). 
 
Please note, that you will also be able to consult the submitted documents of all candidates via the 
Dream Apply online application system. To enter, you are required to use the same login/password that 
you have previously received. 

 
We would highly appreciate your kind assistance in promoting the Stipendium Hungaricum scholarship 
opportunity through your network. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. We are available via email, skype 
or phone to help you. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Ms. Orsolya Jánosik 
Director for Study in Hungary 
Directorate for Study in Hungary 

 
 
 
Copy to:  

• Ministry of Education and Sport of Albania - Brikena Kollçinaku - brikena.kollcinaku@arsimi.gov.al 

• Embassy of Hungary, Tirana - mission.tia@mfa.gov.hu 

• Embassy of Hungary, Tirana - Lovassy Ádám - adam.lovassy@mfa.gov.hu; Gombor Bence - 
bjgombor@mfa.gov.hu 

• Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade - balkan@mfa.gov.hu 

• Embassy of the Republic of Albania - embassy.budapest@mfa.gov.al 

 


